**From:** Adrian Pargeter <adrian.pargeter@kingspan exchange.com>

Sent: Monday, January 28, 2019 4:13 PM

To: kit.malthouse.mp@parliament.uk

Cc: Ralph O. Mannion <ralph.mannion@kingspan.com>
Subject: FW: Phenolic Foam & Fire Safety - Mr Malthouse

**Attach:** Phenolic Foam & Fire Safety.docx

## Dear Mr Malthouse

I have been advised that the email address we were attempting to send this through to you is providing a bounce back notice, so for expediency I am forwarding on behalf of Mr Mannion to this email address

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

## Regards

## Adrian

From: Ralph O. Mannion Sent: 28 January 2019 15:59

To: Office of Kit Malthouse

Cc: Adrian Pargeter

Subject: Phenolic Foam & Fire Safety - Mr Malthouse

Dear Mr Malthouse

Following the comments made by Jon Cruddas MP during last week's Adjournment Debate on Fire Safety and Cladding, regarding phenolic foam products. I wanted to raise an urgent issue with you ahead of your appearance before the Housing, Communities and Local Government Select Committee this afternoon.

Kingspan is one of several insulation manufacturers who produce phenolic foams as part of our range of high performance products, the process and chemistry differ across manufactures and we are concerned that approaching all phenolic foam products as the same is inaccurate and inappropriate. We also wanted to assure you that we have found no evidence that any of our phenolic products cause harm to installers who handle them or pose any risk to human health when stored / in place on a building.

I have attached a letter which draws your attention to our concerns regarding the point raised and also outlining Kingspans position on this important matter.

I hope the attached letter is helpful and if you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Best wishes,

Ralph Mannion

]